
LYMINSTER AND CROSSBUSH PARISH COUNCIL. 

Minutes of the meeting  

Held at The Beefeater Crossbush. 

May 7th, 2024 @ 7.30.p.m. 

 

Present 

Cllr K. Thompson. Chairman.  
Cllr S .Langmead. Vice Chairman.  
Cllr F. Murphy 
Cllr D. May 
Cllr M. Ashman 
Cllr A. Lark 

Clerk: Mrs Carol Hatton.  

1. Welcome & Apologies. Police Inspector Ross Wickens. Mr J. Biddlecombe.  
2. Declarations of interest. There were no new declarations.  
3. Agree & Sign off last meeting’s minutes. These were agreed and signed off by the 

chairman. 

4. 4. Report from Warningcamp Quiet Road scheme.  James Stewart and Bill Faust from Warningcamp 

kindly came to present their approved application for a quiet road scheme. The changes approved 

include a reduction in speed limits along CLay Lane to 20mph and the creation of village gateways.  

Following a recent discussion with Kerry Thompson, they have requested an extension to include Crossbush 

Lane with a gateway at the end of Crossbush Lane. This has been approved and added to the current 

proposal. The Parish council approved of the idea and there was strong support from residents who 

attended the meeting, following a leaflet drop by the Chairman informing residents of the proposals. A 

resident questioned the safety of children within the Crossbush Lane area and suggested that this scheme 

would be beneficial. Sleeping policemen were also suggested but these are no longer used due to adverse 

effects on buildings  
5. Attendance of Sussex Police. Sgt Danny West attended. Community Speed 

Awareness group; Sgt West suggested PCSO Abbie could assist with this. Sgt West 
suggested that only if safe to do so, should residents take photos of speeding 
offenders. 



6. Matters Arising from last meeting. The Clerk reported that she had investigated 
the speed camera that Washington village had installed, only to find it was not a 
camera. It is a device that shows drivers their speed.  

7. Finance. The Clerk reported that all Councilors received the latest financial update 
before the meeting. The Council had resolved not to increase the precept. It has 
remained the same for the last two years. 

8. Planning. The Old Granary planning application has been approved with the 
stipulation that the steddle stones remain in situ. There has been a further 
application from McDonald’s to extend the business at Crossbush. 

9. District Councilor Steve McAuliffe attended the meeting. The use of herbicides or 
pesticides by Arun District Council was discussed as they do. WSCC (West Sussex 
County Council) do not.  

10. Rampion 2. ADC have finalized their response and are awaiting SDNP response, 
asking specifically for their evidence base. 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for July 2nd, 2024.  


